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February 23rd, 2024 

 

 

Dear Senator Flexer and Representative Blumenthal: 

 

I would like to express my support for the land conveyance request submitted by the Town of 

Cheshire for approximately 2.5 acres of wooded property at 1996 Highland Ave. In 2019, the 

adjacent 59 acres was conveyed to the town for economic development properties. The addition 

of these 2.5 acres would expand the potential for development. 

 

Currently, this property is owned by the State Police and the building on the property is occupied 

by the Office of the Inspector General. My staff met with Sean Kimball, Town Manager, Robert 

Devlin, the Inspector General, and representatives from the State Police. Neither office objects to 

this conveyance and both expressed that they have no current or planned use of the wooded 

portion of the property. 

 

The approval of this conveyance will contribute to greater economic development opportunities 

for Cheshire. Thank you for your consideration. 

 

 

 

Warmly, 

 
Liz Linehan 

 

 

 


